
SB 713 - BPage 1 of 1 SB 713 - B

Dexter A. Johnson
LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL

900 COURT ST NE S101
SALEM, OREGON 97301-4065

(503) 986-1243
FAX: (503) 373-1043

www.oregonlegislature.gov/lc

Open Government Impact Statement
81st Oregon Legislative Assembly
2021 Regular Session

Measure: SB 713 - B
Only impacts on Original or Engrossed
Versions are Considered Official

Prepared by: Cameron D. Miles
Date: 5/26/2021

SUMMARY
Prohibits public or private post-secondary institution of education from requiring prospective student
to disclose whether prospective student has criminal conviction before institution makes final
determination on whether to admit student.

Requires materials or websites created by institution that are routinely used by prospective students
when deciding whether to apply for admission to include notification to prospective students if
institution determined that particular course, apprenticeship, program, major or degree pathway is
likely to lead to professional licensure requirements that may exclude individuals with criminal
convictions.

Exempts from requirements any course, apprenticeship, program, major or degree pathway at
institution where applicants apply via direct entry and institution has determined that individuals with
criminal backgrounds are likely to encounter barriers to licensure or practicum placements. Requires
that any course, apprenticeship, program, major or degree pathway that uses exemption to deny
admission to applicant based on prior criminal conviction must notify applicant and allow applicant to
appeal decision under formal process established by institution.

Declares emergency, effective on passage.
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